

Please stick your candidate label here

AIM Awards ESOL International Examinations (Anglia)

Level 1 (601/4947/4)

Paper code: GGAdvanced119

# **CANDIDATE INSTRUCTIONS:**

- Time allowed including listening THREE hours.
- Make sure you have the correct candidate label in the box above.
- Answer ALL questions in PEN in the spaces provided. Check the back page.
- You may use correcting fluid if necessary.

	For Examiner's Use Only							
	W1 W2 R1 R2 R3 W3						R4	R5
	[25]	[15]	[13]	[7]	[10]	[10]	[10]	[10]
W								
R								

Writing Section [50] Reading Section [50] Marker's ID

© AIM Awards, 3 Pride Point Drive, Pride Park, Derby, DE24 8BX
© Anglia Examinations Ltd. Reg. in England Co. No. 2046325
Chichester College, Westgate Fields, Chichester, West Sussex, PO19 1SB, ENGLAND

These materials may not be altered or reproduced, stored in any retrieval system or transmitted in any form or by any means, electronic, electrical, chemical, optical, photocopying, recording or otherwise, without the prior permission of the copyright owner.





# Section W1 (25 marks)

Write a composition of 200-250 words on ONE of the following topics:

Marks Awarded

- 1. Which new skill would you most like to learn and why?
- 2. Describe what your town or city will look like in 100 years' time.
- 3. Give an account of an exciting adventure.
- 4. 'There is too much technology nowadays and it is damaging our lives.' Discuss.

Title:
5
, 10



Ask for extra paper if required.

Marks Awarded

C\_\_

۸\_\_\_

R\_\_\_

٨\_\_\_

T\_\_

<del>\_\_</del>25

### Section W2 (15 marks)

Marks Awarded

You must do both Task 1 <u>and</u> Task 2 They both relate to the situation below:

The road where you live is full of holes. As a result, you fell off your bike and hurt yourself.

Task 1- Write a formal letter of 80-100 words to your local council.

In your letter, you should:

- complain about the holes
- say what action you want the council to take
   (Include the addresses in the letter but do not include them in the number of words.)

Task 1	
	70,
Now go to task 2 to complete this section.	Extra space on page 4

# Section W2 (continued)

Marks Awarded

The road where you live is full of holes. As a result, you fell off your bike and hurt yourself.

Task 2- Write an informal email of about 50 words to a friend.

In your email, you should:

- tell your friend about the accident
- describe how you are feeling now

From:	4
Subject:	
Message:	
extra space	
	_
	$\dashv$
	=

04

15

#### Section R1 (13 marks)

Read the following passage and answer all the questions.

Marks Awarded

# Thanking People Around The World

A study has looked at conversations in different countries to determine how often we say 'thank you'. The research involved speakers of eight languages from five continents, with around 200 volunteers in each nationality group. The results of the 1,650 participants were published in June 2018, and showed that thanking isn't as common as you might expect.

The researchers focused on casual talk between people familiar with each other socially, rather than in business situations, and recorded it using cameras in indoor settings like restaurants and homes. They measured the use of 'thank you' in the various languages, as well as other phrases used to imply thanks. Researchers found that, on average, gratitude was expressed in only 5% of possible situations. Cha'palaa, a language spoken by an indigenous Ecuadorian tribe, never said 'thank you' at all. In fact, speakers of this language have no such word.

Other languages involved in the study included Lao in Asia and Siwu in Africa. Neither expressed thanks frequently, with Siwu second from the bottom, slightly above Cha'palaa. Polish speakers thanked each other in 2.2% of cases. At the other end of the scale, Italians said thank you in 13.5% of possible situations, just behind the British. However, even they only thanked others in 14.5% of cases.

While these results may suggest the world is less polite than we thought, researchers were unsurprised. Results confirmed that the closer our relationship, the less likely we are to express thanks. Instead, we take the help of close friends and family for granted. They also said that, 'Second-language learners of English often fail to say 'thank you' at all. As expressing gratitude can be considered rude in some cultures, they worry about offending someone.'

Researchers do know that, regardless of nationality, people almost always do what they have been asked. Just because the English and Italians thank others more, this does not prove they are more grateful, or in fact more polite. It shows that they are taught to express thanks as children growing up. However, all nationalities have a similar unspoken understanding that they will cooperate with each other. Perhaps this makes saying 'thank you' unnecessary.

# For questions 1-3, please answer in complete sentences. (2 marks each)

1.	How many people took part in the research?
2.	What is unusual about the Cha'palaa language?
3.	What did the study find about friends and family?

4.	The researchers only studied people who knew each other.						
	True Fa	lse					
5.	Speakers of Lao say 'thank you' more than speakers of Siwu.						
	True Fa	lse					
6.	The researchers recorded people or	n film					
	<ul><li>A in offices.</li><li>B in their homes.</li><li>C in the street.</li></ul>						
	Α	В					
7.	According to the study, native Engl	ish speakers say 'thank you'					
	<ul> <li>A in 2% of suitable situations.</li> <li>B in 13.5% of suitable situations.</li> <li>C in 14.5% of suitable situations.</li> </ul>						
	Α	В С					
8.	The study has shown that people w	ho say 'thank you' do so because					
	A it is a universal way of express B they wish to emphasise how poor they were brought up that way	lite they are.					
	Α	В С					
Write	the words in the box. (½ a mark each	ch)					
9.	Find the word or phrase in the passa	age which means the <b>SAME</b> as:					
	discover (paragraph 1)						
	suggest (paragraph 2)						
10.	Find the word or phrase in the passa	age which means the OPPOSITE of:					
	formal (paragraph 2)						
	rarely (paragraph 3)						

#### Section R2 (7 marks)

Marks Awarded

Read the five short news stories below. Choose from the articles (A to E) and complete the answer grid. The articles may be chosen more than once. One has been done for you as an example.

- A. Since a US website published a video about a cheese vending machine in Zug, Switzerland, at the beginning of May, it has become a surprise internet hit. More than 13 million people have now watched the video. It shows the machine, which sells a range of cheese and cheese-based snacks, allowing local people to satisfy their desire for cheese at any time of day or night.
- B. Cooper's Hill cheese-rolling competition sees hundreds of competitors take part every year. Competitors chase a round cheese down a hill. The unusual contest has taken place for centuries. This year, a soldier, Chris Anderson, broke the record to become the most successful cheese-chaser in the competition's history. He's now won 21 cheeses. He won't be eating his prize, as he doesn't like the taste!

- C. Hampshire Cheddar has won an award at the British Cheese Awards, beating some of the most famous cheesemakers in the country. The award-winning cheese is made at Bidgewell Farm. The Wilson family have been making cheese at the farm since they opened their new factory there last April. Their recipe is based on historical cheddarmaking processes, to bring out the rich and creamy taste of the milk produced by the Bidgewell cows.
- D. There is an art to getting the most out of your cheese. To really enjoy it, take hard cheeses like Cheddar out of the fridge an hour before eating, and soft cheeses like Brie two to three hours before eating. This allows the flavours to fully develop. However, keep the cheeses in their wrappers so they don't dry out. Fresh cream cheeses should be removed from the fridge just half an hour before eating them.
- E. If you're a fan of cheese, you'll be pleased to know that there's a huge cheesethemed amusement park in South Korea. Cheese hasn't been popular historically in South Korea, and has only really entered South Koreans' diets in the last few decades. At the Imsil Cheese Theme Park, opened in 2004, you can learn about cheese, produce your own cheese, eat cheese and ride plenty of cheese-themed rides.

# Which article, A, B, C, D or E, talks about

a popular online film?	e.g.	A
someone who won a cheese?	1	
an unusual way to buy cheese?	2	
somewhere people didn't use to like cheese?	3	
an old-fashioned way of making cheese?	4	
advice on eating cheese?	5	
a place where visitors can make cheese?	6	
a traditional event involving cheese?	7	

7

# Section R3 (10 marks)

Choose the correct answer in each sentence and tick the box.

Marks Awarded

Exan							
	The police ar		<u>.</u>		-		
	A after	<b>√</b> E	into	С	for	D	on
1.	He can		_ both Fren	nch and Ge	erman flue	ently.	
	A talk	E	speak	С	say	D	tell
2.	Always wash	vour hands a	fter		raw m	eat.	
		E E			touched		touching
	71 66 61 61						
_		1					<b>3</b>
3.	We would hav					_ home so	
	A aren' leavir		haven't left		hadn't left	D	weren't left
	teavii	'5	tere		tere		
4.	It's high time	Tim		_ how to s	ski.		
	A will le	earn E	learnt	C	has	D	had learnt
					learnt		
5.	Thanks to her	new iob, sh	e could affo	ord		the h	ig house
٠.	A buy		to buy		buying		bought
					,5		
,	<b>-</b>						
6.	That house sh			<u> </u>	last year.		had bass
	A be		B have		have been	U D	had been
					been		
7.	Their mother	let them		up l	late to wa	tch the fi	lm.
	A stay	E	to stay	C	stayed	D	staying
8.	I'd rather you		the	ecake lo	lon't want	any mor	3
0.	A finish		have		will finish		finished
	A TITISH	""5 L	finished		WICC 11111311		TitilSited
9.	Let's play cor					to stop.	
	A are to	old E	have told	C	were told	D	will be told
10.	She is used to	)	on	the left-h	nand side o	of the roa	d.
	A drive		driving	С	driven	D	drove
			<b>5</b>				

### Section W3 (10 marks)

Rewrite the sentences to give the same meaning as the original. Rewrite all direct speech as reported speech.

Marks Awarded

### Example:

'I have three younger brothers,' said Jane.

Jane said that she had three younger brothers.

1. 'Turn off the heating,' Mr Simpson said to me.

Mr Simpson told

2. Katie teaches both biology and computer science.

Not only

3. My mother-in-law is looking after the baby.

The baby

4. I didn't eat the chocolate cake because I was on a diet.

lf

5. I'm sure our football team beat the opposition.

Our football team must

Section R4 (10 marks)
Write the missing word on the lines.

Marks Awarded

Exam	
	Tonia Marlow is an artist <u>whose</u> paintings sell for millions of dollars.
1.	Her works are popular because their cheerful use of colour.
2.	She has enjoyed painting ever she was a small child.
3.	Tonia first trained an engineer and painted in her free time.
4.	After a few years, Tonia realised she enjoyed painting than engineering and so she changed career.
5.	Her pictures now be seen in art galleries around the world.
6.	As as her paintings, her simple line drawings of flowers are also very popular.
7.	In of her success, she continues to enjoy a simple life in the countryside.
8.	Tonia still lives in the same small house in Oxfordshire, she was born in 1969.
9.	She has given an interview to journalists for several years but her paintings have continued to increase in popularity.
10.	Her original paintings are now expensive for most ordinary art-lovers to afford.

# Section R5 (10 marks)

Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

Comp	ete the sentences with	the correct joint of the words in brackets.	
Examı		ration on his leg and can walk again.	(operate)
1.	Tina performed on stagenthusiasm.	ge with and	(confident)
2.	That's a very	present. It's perfect for him.	(think)
3.	The	_ took pictures of the sunset.	(photograph)
4.	Don't	the cat. She's scared of loud noises.	(fright)
5.	She was honest and an	swered all the questions	(truth)
6.	What an	view. The countryside looks so pretty.	(attract)
7.	The President will be n tonight.	naking an official	(announce)
8.	It was such a	day that his hat blew off.	(wind)
9.	The	of our new garden is 30 metres.	(long)

<del>10</del>

(comfort)

I need a cushion. This chair is very hard and \_\_\_\_\_\_.